
Important Upcoming Dates 
• November 2nd & 3rd – Parent/Teacher Conferences (2:00pm dismissal) 

• November 10th – Last day at swing sites and last day of bus service 

• November 11th – Remembrance Day (School Not in Session) 

• November 14th – Weir Professional Development Day (School Not in Session) 

• November 15th – First day at Weir for students!!!!! 

• November 25th – Indigenous Focus Professional Development Day (School Not in Session) 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Self-Confidence 
 
The character strength we focussed on for the month of October was self-confidence as well as how it differs from self-
esteem. In her book, Thrivers, Dr. Michele Borba describes self-confidence as, “an outcome of doing well, facing 
obstacles, creating solutions, and snapping back on your own.” Self-confidence describes not how we feel about 
ourselves, but rather, what we know we can achieve through proven action. One might argue that achievements are 
outward actions, but they start with our inner thoughts. To develop that thinking, Division 4 explored the messages we 
say to ourselves or our ‘self-talk.” Are those messages positive or negative? Do they support or detract from our daily 
efforts?   

 
A reminder for both myself and our staff, is that our perceptions are our 
reality. How we look at the world around us inevitably determines how we 
experience it. Every situation in life can have positive and negative aspects. 
For example, you could earn a raise at work and be absolutely thrilled at the 
extra spending money, or disappointed with the extra tax you will pay. 
These thoughts determine our future actions but more importantly, they 
become the impact we have on the world around us. We tend to gravitate 
to those around us who have a positive outlook and try to avoid those who 
find the negatives. 
 
As we move back to one physical school site from our years of separation, 
there will be much excitement mixed with a healthy dose of chaos. We will 
be teaching and learning in classrooms that have just been organized, 
practicing routines that have just been established, managing students that 
may have never met each other – the list is endless. All these moments 
present us with a choice: complain about the many challenges we are facing 
OR collaboratively consider solutions with smiles on our faces. Our 
perception will be our reality. I know what I intend to choose. How about 
you? 
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Kindergarten registration for children born in 2018 begins on November 1. 
All kindergarten applicants are required to submit an application to their English catchment elementary school. This 
includes families who wish to apply for choice programs (Early French Immersion, Montessori, Indigenous Focus School, 
Early Mandarin Bilingual, Nootka Fine Arts) and/or a cross boundary placement. 
The priority registration period for Kindergarten opens on November 1 and closes on January 31. Students who submit 
an application within this priority period will be accommodated before late applicants.   
Applying for kindergarten is a 2-step process: 
Step 1: Completion of an online application form 
Step 2: Verifying documentation 

• Contact your English catchment school office to set up an appointment to 
bring your supporting documentation 

• Bring supporting documentation to your English catchment school office 
during your scheduled appointment 

Supporting documents needed: 
1. Proof of residence in Vancouver  
2. Child’s birth certificate 
3. Immigration documentation (if applicable) 
4. Immunization records 
5. Court orders/documents (if applicable) 

 
If you want to apply for a Choice Program or cross-boundary, you must first apply to your English catchment elementary 
school. Applications for Choice Programs and cross boundary placements will begin to be accepted in early 2023. 
 
In the event there are more in-catchment applicants than available space* at the school, the following process will be 
used to prioritize enrolment: 
Kindergarten Applications Received Between November 1 and January 31 

1. In-catchment kindergarten applicants with siblings in attendance at the school (and who will be attending next 
year) will be placed first. 

2. The names of all other in-catchment registrants will be entered into a random draw for the remaining 
kindergarten spaces.   

3. Students who cannot be accommodated will be placed on a waitlist in the order in which their name was drawn.  
4. Between January 31 and the second Friday in June students on the ordered waitlist will be accommodated as 

space becomes available.   
Kindergarten Registrations Received AFTER January 31st 
In-catchment kindergarten students who apply after January 31 will be accommodated if there is space. If there is no 
space their names will be added to the bottom of the existing waitlist. 
Note: There will be no priority given to registrants with siblings if they register after January 31. 
 
 
For more information on kindergarten registration visit: http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kindergarten 
* Available Space includes physical capacity, resources, staffing, or educational programs available or planned for a 
school as defined by the District (Administrative Procedure 300). 
 

http://www.vsb.bc.ca/kindergarten


 

Halloween Food Guidelines for Weir 
 
Out of consideration for the many food allergies at our school, please use the following guidelines if you’d like 
to send your child(ren) with food items to school on Halloween: 
 

• Individually wrapped (candy, chips etc) 

• Store-purchased items only   

• Nut-free items 
 

 



Student Arrival and Dismissal 
 
Over the past two years, our students have lined up outside our school each morning. Their teachers come 
outside to meet them and greet them individually as they enter the school. This allows our teachers to have a 

short moment with each student at the beginning 
of the day. This small moment provides our 
teachers with valuable information about each 
student and how they are doing.  
 
We will continue this practice at Weir. At 8:55am, a 
‘get ready for class’ bell will ring. Students will line 
up behind cones placed at the blue ‘x’s in the 
photo. The cones will have their teacher’s name 
and division number on them. The teachers will 
come out to greet their class and bring them inside. 
At the end of the day, teachers will walk them back 
outside to the same place. This will help students 
practice entering the building calmly and start the 
day in a peaceful way.  
 

 

Open House Date 
 
We are thrilled to announce that we have scheduled an open house date for our community! Please join us to 
experience our new school and reconnect as a community on the evening of Wednesday, December 7th.  
More specific times and details will be announced at a later date. We are looking for parents to join our 
committee. Meetings will be at lunch time. If you are interested, please let Mr. McMitchell know. 
rmcmitchell@vsb.bc.ca 
 

 
Parent Teacher Conferences 
 
As our parent/teacher conferences will take place on Wednesday, November 2nd and Thursday, November 3rd during 
the last week at our three swing sites, we will continue to hold them virtually over Microsoft Teams. The virtual format 
also makes scheduling easier for our translators who do not have to travel from site to site. However, should the virtual 
option pose a significant barrier to you, please contact your child’s teacher to arrange an in-person option. 
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Reporting Absences 
 
Should your child need to be absent from school, please call the 
number below: 

 

 
 
 
 
 


